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St Leonardõs Church, Ryton-on-Dunsmore :  

Newsletter  July-August  2020 
 

Rector:   The Reverend David Wintle   Tel No: 024 76 301283 

Reader:   Mrs Rosemary King    Tel No: 01788 573067  

Chur chwarden s: Mr s  Janet Smith     Tel No: 02476 306224 

       Mr John Church     Tel No: 02476  540219  
 

Your PCC members.   

 

Chairman:   The Revd. David Wintle.  02476 301283 dandfwintle@gmail.com 

Deputy Chair:  Carolyn Reily     carolyn.f.reily@gmail.com 

Reader:   Rosemary King        01788573067   rosiking2963@gmail.com 

Churchwardens: Janet Smith       02476 306224  janolwen@hotmail.co.uk 

   John Church      02476 540219     j.church108@icloud.com 

Secretary:   Diane Dixon       02477 983347 dinbob@talktalk.net 

Treasurer:  David Wells 

Publicity Officer: Clair Henry       02476304599       henrytowers@gmail.com 

Deanery Synod Reps: John Church   02476 540219       j.church108@icloud.com 

    Janet Smith     02476 306224  janolwyn@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Suzie Bargewell   02477989384 Suzannebargewell@rocketmail.com 

Gill Church   02476 540219      gmchurch50@gmail.com 

Mark Jones   02476302272     mark.mariajones@talktalk.net 

Barbara Marsh    02476 304295 geoffandba@gmail.com 

Anne Walters 

Frances Wintle.    02476 301283  dandfwintle@gmail.com 

 

Church Organ restoration.  

 

The Fund now stands at  

approximately £11, 000  

There will be more exciting fund raising 

events when things return to normal. 

Thanks to everyone for their generosity. 

Any further fund-raising suggestions, ideas 

for future events, as well as individual 

donations will be warmly welcomed- please contact Rector or Churchwardens. 

 

From the Church Register s:  No entries for June. 
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     When will our churches be open 

 for  private prayer?  

 When will services resume?  

 

 Sorry, no answer to either of these 

 questions yet. The guidelines and 

 regulations from the Government and 

 from the Bishops change from day to 

 day. 

 

The Rector explains: 

 

ò30 is the maximum number of people for a 

church of any size. We may set the maximum for our churches. 

Current guidance is that we maintain social distance of 2m where 

possible, 1m where that is impossible. 2m is the distance I am working 

with. I haven't done all the arithmetic yet, so I can't say what the 

maximum is, but it is clear that if 30 people turn up at any of our 

churches, then not all of them will be allowed in.  
 

The earliest we can hold a service in church will be 4 July. Risk 

assessments must be completed, areas marked out, certain items put 

beyond use and people need to take responsibility for the various tasks 

involved.  

I hope we will be ready by the following Sunday. 
 

I will continue the streamed services for the time being, whether the 

churches are open or not, for at least as long as normal Holy 

Communion services are not permitted.ó 

  

As soon as there is any definite information about opening times and 

services, everyone on my contact lists will be informed immediately. Rosemary 
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Live streamed Holy Communion from St Leonardõs. 

Join us every Sunday at 10.00. a.m! 
 

The service is for and on behalf of everyone in the three parishes.  

It will remain on St Leonard's Facebook page for the foreseeable 

future, so you will be able to catch up with us any time-  

even if you couldn't be with us at 10am. 
 

 

You can use this prayer to make an act 

of spiritual communion, uniting yourself 

with Christõs offering of himself: 
  

Dear Guardian Angel, go for me to the church, 

there kneel down at the altar for me.  
 

At the Offertory,  take me to God and offer 

Him my service: What I am, what I have, offer 

      as my gift.  
 

At the Consecration,  adore my Saviour truly present, praying for those who 

have loved me, for those who have offended me, and for those now deceased, 

that the blood of Jesus may purify them all. 
 

During Holy Communion  bring me the Body and Blood of Jesus uniting Him 

with me in spirit, so that my heart may become His dwelling place.  
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Plead with Him, that through His sacrifice all people throughout the world may 

be saved.  
 

When the service ends,  bring home to me and to every home, the Lordõs 

blessing. Amen. 

TRADITIONAL: INCLUDED BY CARDINAL VINCENT NICHOLS IN HIS 

PASTORAL LETTER FOR THE FOURTH SUNDAY IN LENT. 

St Leonardõs cuppa and chat on 

Saturday afternoons.     

 Fancy a cuppa? Join us on Saturdays at 4.00 

p.m. for a cuppa and chat via Zoom. You 

have to be invited to join Zoom meetings, 

so let Rosemary know on 

rosiking2963@gmail.com if you would like 

an online invitation.  

The Zoom cuppa and chat meeting last Saturday was enjoyed by all participants, 

and we hope that more people will join us for future online get-togethers.  

You do have to make your own cuppa though! 

 

Hanging Baskets  : Thank 

you! 

Geoff and Ba Marsh write: 

There was a splendid response 

to the hanging baskets with 

baskets and pots of every shape 

and size. Everyone was very 

generous and over £400 was 

raised for church funds. 

Thank you to Ba and Geoff for all 

their hard work involved in 

planning and filing the baskets. 

Mine is looking lovely! Ed. 

 

mailto:rosiking2963@gmail.com
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Church Giving  

 

We give because God gave first 

 

A message from Hazel Smith 

 

You will be aware that during recent 

weeks those of us who give by the 

envelope scheme havenõt been able to 

make our contributions.  In addition fundraising events havenõt been able to take 

place.  

As at our homes, church bills still have to be paid.  It would be helpful if you 

could put your donations from the end of March to the end of June in ONE 

envelope and put it through the Treasurer,  Dave Wellsõ door (60 Leamington 

Road).  He will then notify me of any monies received and I can record it against 

your name.  The envelope may contain cash or a cheque (made payable to St 

Leonardõs Church, Ryton).   

Of course other donations from people not in the envelope scheme will be 

most welcome.  If you have any queries please ring Dave Wells (76303995) or 

me Hazel Smith (76456711). 

Many thanks 

Hopefully it wonõt be too long before we can meet again in churché. 

 

Action Medical Research .  Sylvia Dixon writes:  

òThankyou so much to everyone who bought plants, cakes and gave donations 

to our 'non event'coffee morning. We raised an amazing £800. See you later!! 

Love Sylvia x 

Thank you for organising this Sylvia, and thanks to all who contributed for your 

generosity -Ed. 

 

Message from John Church , St Leonardõs churchwarden: Many of us have 

been praying for John and his wife Gill before, during and after his recent major 

operation. Hereõs a message from John himself: 

 òI am now back home and recovering well but having to take life in the slow 

lane for a while.  

I would just like to say a very big thank you for all of the cards, good wishes and 

prayers for both myself and Gill, they were most appreciated. 

 

All of our love and best wishes , John and Gill 
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Thank you!  

Very many thanks to the people who are so kindly printing and 

distributing the weekly pewsheets and monthly newsletters to 

neighbours who cannot receive them by email . 

 

Church Floodlighting  
  

July 10: Birthday Memories of Stephen Paul Perry. 

July 10: Birthday Memories of Graham Warner Smith. 

August 12: 3rd Anniversary memories of David Heath. 

August 15: Birthday memories of Ann Crosbie 

August 15: Birthday memories of Ted Lomasney, 

August 25: In memory of John Hathaway. 

 

Ladiesõ Guild 
 

In normal times, we meet on the first Thursday of every month in the Village 

Hall. New members are always warmly welcomed: contact June Backholler on 

02476 302353 
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Thank you to Mark Jones 

who planned and led a very 

enjoyable and uplifting Family 

Service via Zoom on Sunday, 

June 28, to Carolyn Reily for 

providing guitar accompaniment 

and to everyone who 

contributed to the service and 

attended it.  

The next Family Service is 

scheduled for Sunday, July 26. We hope that it may be possible to meet in 

church by then, but if not, Mark will lead another Zoom service. 

 

 

Lent  jars in aid of The Alzheimerõs Society. 
 

 

The present lockdown means that we canõt receive your jars in church yet. 

Please could you keep them, and perhaps add to them, and let us have them 

when some semblance of normality returns? Any questions- please contact Gill 

on 07522868524 . 

Thank you very much for your generosity. 

 

 

LUNCH CLUB - second Wednesday of each month,  

12 noon to 1 .45 ish. 

 

When we are able to offer lunches again, a few extra volunteers would make all 

the difference!   

You donõt have to cook (but it would be wonderful if you would like to have a 

go).  Help to serve meals and clear up would be great.   

We have a rota so you might not be needed every month. 

A 2 course meal with soft drinks, tea or coffee, chocolate and a raffle ticket still 

costs only £5.  We are always pleased to welcome new diners.   

Free transport is available for those who are less mobile.   

Also there is a short Communion service at 11.30am. for those who would like 

to attend. 

For more information contact Hazel Smith on 024 76456711. 
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What is a Prayer Walk? You (alone or 

with others) simply walk round the 

neighbourhood where you live.      

And as you go, you pray specifically for 

the people who live there and their 

needs- those you know and those you 

donõt know.  Talk to God as you go and those daily exercise walks will never be 

boring again. 

Inspired by the initiative of the 

organisation òHeaven on earth ò, who 

are encouraging prayer walks to take 

place in Coventry throughout June,             

Ruth Gaston of Ryton feels joyful and 

excited about taking part, and hopes 

many other Ryton residents will join 

her, in a socially distanced way of 

course. Phone Ruth on 07799 543715 

for further details, or visit the website 

on 

https://www.openheavencoventry.org/ab

out 

Bible Study Group.  During lockdown, I have been coordinating our email 

Bible Study Group, which now has 16 members. We are 

reading/studying/praying our way through the Gospel 

according to St Mark, chapter by chapter, and have now 

reached Chapter 13. Group members (if they want to) 

contribute questions and insights via email, and these 

are then shared with the rest of the group , again via 

email. Most members feel that this has been a positive thing to do during 

lockdown. 

When, in a couple of weeks, we finish St Markõs Gospel, we may perhaps take a 

short break, after which I am prepared to continue the group reading, and my 

suggestion is that we read the Acts of  the Apostles- the story of the early 

Church. Whether or not you have been a member of the present 

group, please let me know if you would be interested in joining  the 

group for the late summer/ Autumn season.     

Rosemary- 01788573067/ rosiking2963@gmail.com 

https://www.openheavencoventry.org/about
https://www.openheavencoventry.org/about
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Churchyard Tidy -up Team  

 

 

We are very grateful to Mark Jones and to the 

other volunteers who are continuing to look 

after our beautiful churchyard during the Covid 

crisis. Mark is looking for volunteers to help 

him once a month when normal times resume, 

on the first Saturday of every month 2pm- 

4pm. Refreshments will be provided.  

 

Mark writes: òVery many thanks to 

Steve Witter and Gordon Wrigh t for 

helping me cut the gra ss twice this 

month. ó 

 

 Thank you too to all the other people 

who come at different times to mow and 

keep things tidy. More help would always 

be appreciated.  Thank you.                       

Contact M ark on 02476302272     

mark.mariajones@talktalk.net 

 

Please scroll down for recent pictures of the 

churchyard. 

 

 

 

 

 

Your Churchyard: a place for peace and reflection.   

 

Thank you to David Butler for these beautiful pictures.  

Thank you to all who are continuing to maintain the churchyard in the present crisis.  

If you would like to help keep our churchyard looking beautiful, and providing a place 

for peaceful reflection for everyone, please contact Mark Jones on 02476302272     

mark.mariajones@talktalk.net 
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Ryton History Group.   We meet from 7.30-9.30pm in the Village Hall. 

Subscription: £20.00 per year or £2.50 per meeting 

 

Details from Steve Garrett 76639228 or Ann 76302695  

 

 

 

 


